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VSS LOGISTICS                  September 21, 2022 
BEN BIZZELLE 
2025 LOUISVILLE RD STE C 
SAVANNAH, GA, 31415-9615 
 
Dear Ben Bizzelle: 

I am pleased to advise you that based on the affirmations provided by the firm's highest ranking official or designee, the firm has 
successfully completed the recertification process and continues to be included on the list of qualified HUBZone small business 
concerns found at http://dsbs.sba.gov/dsbs/search/dsp_searchhubzone.cfm. This certification will remain in effect for one year unless: 
the firm acquires, is acquired by, or merges with another firm during that one-year period; the firm is performing a HUBZone contract 
and fails to attempt to maintain the minimum employee HUBZone residency percentage; or the firm voluntarily withdraws from the 
program. The information below sets forth facts concerning the company's continued eligibility and its responsibilities. 

The Firm's Responsibilities as a Certified HUBZone Small Business Concern 

As a certified HUBZone small business concern, the firm may receive program benefits, including eligibility for HUBZone set-aside 
awards, HUBZone sole source awards, the HUBZone Price Evaluation Preference in full and open competition, and HUBZone 
reserves. These benefits come with important responsibilities, including: 

 Keeping up-to-date on the HUBZone area designations by visiting the HUBZone Maps on the HUBZone website 
at http://www.sba.gov/hubzone. 

 Annually recertifying the eligibility of the firm. 
 Checking SBA's HUBZone Maps to determine whether changes in HUBZone area designations impact, or will impact, the firm's 

eligibility. Note that changes in HUBZone designations may critically affect the firm's compliance with the program requirements 
that its principal office be located in a HUBZone and that at least 35% of its employees reside in a HUBZone. 

 Signing up to receive HUBZone News Updates by entering your email address 
at https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/USSBA/subscriber/new. Once there, expand the "SBA Initiatives" subscription topic, 
select HUBZone News, and click "Next."  

 Complying with the limitations on subcontracting requirements and non-manufacturer rule when performing any HUBZone 
contracts (see 13 C.F.R 126.700, 125.6, 121.406). 

 "Attempting to maintain" compliance with the 35% HUBZone residency requirement during the performance of any HUBZone 
contracts. "Attempt to maintain" means making substantive and documented efforts, such as written offers of employment, 
published advertisements seeking employees, and attendance at job fairs and applies only to concerns during the performance 
of any HUBZone contract. A certified HUBZone small business concern that has less than 20% of its total employees residing in 
a HUBZone during the performance of a HUBZone contract has failed to attempt to maintain the HUBZone residency 
requirement and may be proposed for decertification. 

 Notifying SBA if the firm is performing a HUBZone contract and has fewer than 20% of its employees residing in a HUBZone. 
 Notifying SBA within 30 days if the firm is acquired by, acquires, or merges with another firm. 
 Keeping the firm's System for Award Management (SAM) and Dynamic Small Business Search (DSBS) records up-to-date. For 

the firm to receive benefits from the HUBZone Program (i.e., to be identified by contracting officers as eligible to receive 
HUBZone contracts), these records must remain up-to-date. You must validate the firm's information at least annually or its SAM 
registration will become inactive. 

 Responding to notices from SBA, including notices regarding program examinations, protests, proposed decertifications, and 
recertifications. The HUBZone Program sends such notices to the firm's email addresses on record in DSBS. If the firm fails to 
respond to these notices, SBA will propose the firm for decertification and may subsequently decertify it from the Program. 
Therefore, it is critical that you keep the firm's SAM and DSBS profiles current and check your email's SPAM folder to make sure 
that you are receiving emails from SBA. 

We wish you the best of luck as a certified HUBZone small business concern - your success will help improve the economic future of 
the HUBZones in which the firm operates. 
  
Respectfully, 
 
Bruce D Purdy 
Deputy Director 
Office of HUBZone Program 
U.S. Small Business Administration 
 


